

444 North Capitol St., NW Suite 425

Washington, DC 20001-1538

Telephone: 202.624.8699 Fax: 202.624.8819

www.mtc.gov

Working Together Since 1967 to Preserve Federalism and Tax Fairness

October 11, 2011

Neal Osten Director, Washington Office National Conference of State Legislatures 444 North Capitol Street, N.W., Suite 515 Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Mr. Osten:

As you know, the Commission's Executive Committee will be meeting in Charleston, South Carolina, on Thursday, December 1, 2011. I wanted to personally extend an invitation to you and members of NCSL's Task Force on State and Local Taxation of Communications and Electronic Commerce to attend this meeting to further the ongoing dialogue between the task force and the MTC.

The Commission's Chair, Cory Fong, and I both believe this would be an excellent opportunity for members of the task force to engage our Executive Committee and observe firsthand the workings of the Commission's leadership. Given the prevailing economic times, the number of in-person meetings that our committees hold during the year has been diminished, so this meeting in Charleston represents the best, near-term opportunity for both of these groups to meet. Our agenda has not been finalized, but if you or members of the task force plan to attend, we would reserve time during the day-long meeting for a liaison discussion.

I would be happy to discuss this further with you at your convenience. Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.

Regards,

Joe Huddleston, LL.D Executive Director